Shady Grove Cemetery Association, Inc.
July 25, 2022

Dear All,  
                                                                                                                                                          
Mark your calendars…Memorial Day services for Shady Grove Cemetery will be held on Sunday, August 14, 2022, at 10:00 a.m., in the Shady Grove Methodist Church building.  (Please note the CHANGE OF TIME TO 10:00 a.m.)  Due to the pandemic, this will be our first Memorial Day event since 2019.  Bro. Brant Ingram from Wood County Cowboy Church will be the guest speaker, and Ron and Cathy Lawson, locally renowned musicians, will present the music.  The annual business meeting will be held with Larry Finney presiding.  Remember to bring a covered dish for the potluck lunch to be enjoyed on the grounds after the services.  Dress in cool attire and bring a lawn chair to enjoy sitting and visiting under the pavilion after services and during lunch.
Just an update…The annual Box Supper and Live Auction 2022 was held on Saturday evening, April 30, 2022, at 4:00 p.m., at the Shady Grove Church, with 56 folks in attendance.  This was the 105th Box Supper in cemetery history.  (If not for the 2020 and 2021 cancellations due to the pandemic, it would’ve been the 107th.)  The actual Box Supper 2022 fundraiser raised $4,410 in auction proceeds and donations, which included $675 in quilt ticket sales.  Additional mailed donations after the Box Supper event increased our grand total to $7,185 generated and deposited for the perpetual care of the cemetery!  (A bit of trivia, our highest earning Box Supper event was in 2018, which netted $5,652!  2022 is now the new record, thanks to your outstanding support!)  The old-time handmade quilt was won by Catie Sims, daughter of Mike and Cathy Sims of Chandler; granddaughter of the late Gerald and Joy Kennemer Sims; and, great-granddaughter of the late Ike and Geneva Messimer Kennemer. The winning ticket was drawn by Jackson Palmer, young son of Andrew and Elizabeth Palmer of Celeste; grandson of Mark and Sandra Keith White; and, great-grandson of Duke and Nadine Bradshaw Keith. The quilt top was pieced by the late Ruth McAllister Bailey a few years ago and quilted by the late Geneva Messimer Kennemer.  Memorial photos of both were displayed by the quilt.  We had a fabulous turnout of folks and auction items with a lot of fun, food, and fellowship sprinkled in! What a wonderful day we had!  Thank you to each person who contributed by their presence, participation, and/or donation!  
Just prior to the Box Supper 2022 event, a flagpoles dedication service was held, including a patriotic ceremony, prayers for our country, and culminating with the unveiling of a memorial stone.  Thank you, Brewer family, for your special memorial donation to the late Travis and Frankie Jordan Brewer, which funded the purchase of our new beautiful 30’ black powder-coated flagpoles.  The Brewer “boys” raised the new flags over Shady Grove, and the Brewer “girls” unveiled the monument. By the way, our new flagpoles match our gorgeous black fence and pavilion, projects spearheaded by Marilyn Browning Burrow and Nancy Browning Stewart, daughters of the late Adell and Grace McAllister Browning, and by Benton Burrow, grandson. The original fence project is now complete with 65 beautiful panels installed.  We have begun a new section to enclose with fence panels, so, if you previously missed the opportunity, it’s not too late to purchase a fence panel with your family’s surname. We already have two panels installed in the new section. Give me a call, if you’re interested, and I’ll be glad to assist you.  The new fence and flagpoles are lovely additions to our beloved and beautiful country cemetery!!
A quick review of our special projects…PROJECT #1:  100% complete with 65 panels and three gates purchased and installed.  Orders for fence panels will continue to be accepted for the new section. Panels with your family’s surname are $400, with family members usually combining efforts to cover costs. Panels are $435, if surname has more than 10 letters. PROJECT #2:  At this date, we have earned/received $24,500 in donations for church building improvements.  We continue to accept donations for Phase 1 of Project 2, outside church building restoration/renovation.  We were 98% there with the needed funds to work on the outside of the building; however, the increase in building supplies is not in our favor.  Our original goal was $25,000.  Future Phase 2 will include renovation of a Sunday School room into a kitchen, and Future Phase 3 will include AC and heat installation.  PROJECT #3: Funds of $4,000, designated specifically for Project 3, were donated by the C.R. Bellomy family, with part applied to the cost of a new land survey, and the remainder to go toward fencing installation.  We still need to address some issues to correct potential drainage problems in that area.  PROJECT #4:  I have got to conclude the cookbook project.  If I would just direct my complete attention to it for a full week, I could wrap it up.  For some reason, I thought I’d have more time in retirement.  Working with the photos became much more time intensive than expected, and life, in general, has gotten in the way.  Cost will be $20.  Many thanks to the C.R. Bellomy family for donating all printing costs.  A very special thanks to all who contributed recipes and wonderful old photos!  Upon completion of these four projects, there are more future projects in mind to do such as a new solid fence on the west side, nice asphalt driveway through the cemetery and eventually, maybe even some concrete parking by the building.  Specified donations to any of these special cemetery and church building projects would need to be above and beyond what you typically donate.  
Your generosity and willingness to contribute are important to the success of the perpetual care of the cemetery.  Donations to non-profit organizations such as the cemetery are tax-deductible.  Any donations, memorials, honorariums, and bequests are very much appreciated and gratefully accepted anytime throughout the year.  A very special thank you to the family of the late Jerry Johnson, longtime cemetery supporter, for his $5,000 bequest to the cemetery, which has been added to the cemetery’s perpetual care trust/CD.  Since 2019, our typical monthly obligations have increased about $210 each month.  We now have $835 in routine monthly bills, which includes caretaker salary, building insurance, water, and electricity.  Checks may be designated “in honor of” or “in memory of” a loved one and may be sent to:  Sherry Finney, SGCA Secretary/Treasurer; P.O. Box 861; Winnsboro, TX  75494.  Also, there is a PayPal account on our website for ease to members in making donations and memorials to the cemetery.  Be sure to designate “friends and family” on PayPal.  I have other online options such as Square, Venmo, and Cash App, so just give me a call.  Much appreciation to our wonderful and generous cemetery supporters!   
As always, thank you to Cary Spence Lawncare Services for beautifully maintaining our cemetery and church grounds, and an extra special shout out to our dedicated cemetery directors and wonderful cemetery supporters/volunteers who are absolutely devoted to the perpetual care of our precious cemetery. Thank you to all!! 
Planning ahead…calendar dates:
Saturday, November 5, 2022, 4:00 pm - Browning Stew and Silent Auction 2022;  
Saturday, December 17, 2022, 1:00 pm – Wreaths Across America 2022; 
Saturday, April 29, 2023, 4:00 pm - Box Supper and Live Auction 2023; and,  
Sunday, August 13, 2023, 10:00 a.m. – Memorial Day 2023.
Sincerely, 

Sherry Finney, SGCA Secretary/Treasurer

903-438-7455 (Sherry’s cell); 903-438-3757 (Larry’s cell)

Email:  sgca1855@gmail.com   
Website:  www.shadygrovecemeterywoodcountywinnsborotexas.com
Like us on Facebook:  Shady Grove Cemetery, Wood County, Winnsboro, Texas
Search for us on Facebook and request to join:  Friends of the Stout Community, Winnsboro, Texas
A Texas Historic Cemetery…est. 1855

